
was very little precipitation during 
July the yield of small grains, partic-
ularly wheat, was very much heavier 
than in sections where the precipita-
tion was above normal in July. 

I do, however, feel that there ought 
to be some work on humidity. I never 
have had time to work out humidity, 

but I do believe that because it covers 
so many other factors it ought to give 
us some good results. I understand 
that humidity has been used in mak-
ing cotton estimates, but I do not 
know whether any such work has 
been done in the grain states.— 
Excerpt from author's letter. 

KANSAS CITY MEETING, JUNE 11-12, 1936 

At the invitation of the Kansas 
City Seminar the Council voted in 
January to hold a meeting at Kan-
sas City in June, the local group to 
take charge of the program and 
arrangements. Since all the other 
summer meetings will be on the East 
and West coasts, this will give those 
in the central parts of the country 
especially a chance to enjoy a fine 
program that has already been tenta-
tively outlined. A large attendance 
is expected as there are generally 
60 or more local members and others 
who come to the regular meetings of 
the Seminar alone. Arrangements 
are being made with railroads, air 
lines, and hotels to give marked re-
ductions in rates for those attend-
ing; also, special entertainment at one 
of the small lake resorts near Kansas 
City can be arranged for a nominal 
charge so that those planning their 
vacation trips at that time could stop 
over two days while attending the 

meeting and still assure their fami-
lies having a good time. 

Two days of sessions are planned 
and the second Thursday and Friday 
of the month, the 11th and 12th, have 
been definitely chosen; it is hoped to 
have special emphasis on radio-mete-
orographs, climatology, and river and 
flood forecasting on the first day, and 
synoptic meteorology the second. 

There will be four sessions: Thurs-
day afternoon and evening, with sup-
per at the Ambassador Hotel; Friday 
morning and afternoon, with lunch-
eon together and evening banquet 
($0.75). Some eminent workers in 
the field have been invited to present 
papers. Meetings will probably be 
held in the TWA conference room 
and the University of Kansas City, 
which institutions, as well as others, 
have very generously offered their 
facilities. More detailed announce-
ments will be made in later BUL-
LETINS. 

SEATTLE MEETING, JUNE 16-20, 1936 

The Council has voted to have a 
meeting of the Society at Seattle, 
June 16-20, at the time of the meet-
ing of the Pacific Division, American 
Association for the Advancement of 
Science at that place at the Univer-
sity of Washington. The Council 
appointed Lawrence C. Fisher of the 

Weather Bureau, and Phil E. Church 
of the Geography Department of the 
University, as a committee on ar-
rangements. Those members con-
templating presenting papers at this 
meeting are requested to communi-
cate at this time with the committee. 

Corrigendum 

December, 1935, BULLETIN: P. 316, 2nd col., 4th line from top should read: 
"the second line gives the". 
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